# TRAFFIC, PARKING & ANNING PROBLEMS





## NEW NEWBALD COUNCILLORS

NPC has welcomed two new councillors on board. Dave Blamires and Jenny Platt have already brought a lot of energy to the role.

Relatively new to the village, Dave immediately found it to be a friendly and welcoming community. Prior to moving here, he helped with village events and worked with the parish council on various issues. He is pleased to be able to continue with that as a parish councillor in Newbald. Dave feels privileged to live in such a lovely village. He looks forward to helping protect and enhance its appearance and its vibrant supporting community.

community projects benefit residents, such as the development of a well-being area at the Prattwood. As a resident of The Mires, she has already worked hard on flooding issues, helping to get a French drain, new road surface and extra drainage installed. Jenny thinks it is important to keep Newbald looking clean and smart. She walks round the village every day and is very open to engaging with other residents.

## BROADBAND MASTS

If you are concerned about the new tall broadband masts, please take a look at the notice on them which invites you to express your opinion to the company that put them up.

#### PLEASE CUT PLANTS BACK

We would be grateful if you could ensure that any plants or Benefit Fund and hopefully other grants. bushes you have that overhang back so the paths are not obstructed. Thank you.

## CAMPAIGNING CONTINUE

NPC continues to hear from very low priority. However, encourage ERYC to pay more residents troubled by speeding thanks to our campaigning, attention to the opinions of inappropriate Newbald is now one of very few town and parish councils in parking. Councillors too are places in the East Riding where planning and all other matters. concerned about the dangers ERYC is coming to do a site We do not currently feel to road users and pedestrians. survey and review its previous listened to in the way that we As we have reported before, decision not to provide traffic should be, given we are the East Riding of Yorkshire Council calming measures. We will government body closest to the (ERYC) considers Newbald to be make the most of this public. We understand our very safe. Nobody has died on opportunity to fight for change, parishes better than ERYC. We our roads. Therefore, in these Meanwhile, NPC continues to are consulting with other

cash-strapped times, we are a be at the forefront of a drive to councils and will update you.



## CORNER PARKING

We have noticed many cars being parked on the paving stones on Co-op corner (Galegate/Eastgate). We would like to request that you refrain from doing this. The pavers are not strong enough to cope with the weight of cars, and there has also been some damage done to the planted areas.

#### QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE -COME 8 CELEBRATE!

Jenny is keen to be involved in Newbald is holding a Musical Jubilee Picnic Party at 2.30-5.30pm, Sun 5th June on the village green. Renown acoustic duo Mambo Jambo (opposite) will be playing from 3-5pm. Tea, coffee and cakes will be on sale, but please bring your own picnics. There will be traditional games to enjoy. Just for fun, why not dress up in red, white and blue or as a Royal?

As part of the celebrations, we are holding two fun competitions. Firstly, we would like to encourage you to create

a scarecrow based on a royal theme, historical or current. Please display these in your front gardens from Thu 2 June onwards so that we can all enjoy a spectacle in the village that weekend. If you then bring your scarecrow down to the green ahead of the event, we will award a prize to the one chosen by the judges.





If residents approve, NPC may assess the feasibility of diagonal roads across the and a winner in each one. Green. This road, which is 1) Children in year 6 and often used as a cut-through, under. can be dangerous, particularly where it meets the blind junction at Burgate. Drivers

take it at too high a speed. Without it, we would have a larger expanse of grass and the Green would feel less cluttered. However, some parking would be lost. Though expensive, we could raise money via the Sober Hill Wind Farm Community A Platinum Jubilee beacon will

We will not embark on this long-term project unless a significant pavements are kept well cut number of residents tell us that it is important to them. So, No pomp and ceremony, just please let us know your thoughts. You can fill in the form on our fire and a fish and chip van. website or contact us another way.



very own Platinum Jubilee Pudding Competition. Could you impress the judges with an original sweet pudding? There removing the wider of the two will be 3 different categories

- 2) Children in years 7-11
- 3) Young people year 12+ and adults.

Enter via our website or pick up a form from Beccy at 7 Eastwold.

be lit on Thu 2 Jun at 9.45pm prompt on the village green. More event info on website.

#### NPFA-NEWBALD GALA IS BACK FOR 2022 EXCITING TIMES ĀΤ

Race Night - we would like to thank everyone who attended excellent turnout and fun filled night.

Newbald Gala will be held on Sat 2nd July - at the Playing Field. 🬷 Start time will be 12.30 onwards. Music, Food, Bar with real ales,

Tombola, Raffle and much more. Please come along support your playing field. Sports Pavilion - we are moving forward with this project and hopefully a public consultation will follow in the next few weeks. If anyone has any skills or expertise they can bring to this project, please get in touch.



#### NICHOLAS' CHURCH NEWS ST.

A big thank you as always to Pauline Cox for the beautiful Easter decorations in St Nicholas Church and to all the Newbald WI ladies who helped to decorate the church grounds with colourful birds and

Easter eggs. They have provided a very cheerful Easter time for everyone to enjoy. Also thank you to Donna Garbett for organising children's Easter activities and egg hunt. Our Tuesday morning cafe continues to be well supported and enjoyed by many. Thank you to everyone who has supported us.

#### NEWS & UPCOMING EVENTS AT OUR VILLAGE HALL

NVH Committee are delighted to announce the completion of the new roof and refurbished exterior walling. Thanks to our generous funders FCC Foundation, ACRE, Newbald Parish Council and our own funds, totalling £53K, we have a waterproof roof and new insulation and cladding. Users Newbald Village Hall have felt the difference already with no draughts! And we look smart too!



Thank you for your attendance at the NHS App drop in and its hoped this proved helpful. If you didn't make it, we will arrange future drop-ins. Contact Kerry Harper via the Nextdoor app. You may have noticed workmen in our car park fitting the connection for our improved superfast broadband, enabling us to promote zoom meetings, conferencing, free guest Wi-Fi, even a gaming club! This was made possible through a grant from Heysmile, which provides not only broadband subscription and some equipment (laptop, notebook, i -pad, tablets) but enables us to run a series of computer courses FREE. The trainer will take you from switching on to as complicated as you want to get! Now we have got connected to the superfast broadband we are able to provide these types of classes. Watch out for dates and times! It is enabling us to provide webinar sessions, such as ones on Fraud and Cybercrime presented by Humberside Police. Again, watch out for dates. If you have an ideas on how this could be used to provide users a service please contact Newbald Village Hall.

No one can say that Covid has held your committee back, and with your help we can look forward to an exciting and busy Summer.

After a successful spring programme, we have three great entertainment events coming up in June, including two more FREE shows as part of the Newbald Night Out project.

Friday 10th June: Cortona Theatre Company present Free Birds.

Ever fallen in love with someone you shouldn't have fallen in love with?

Lizzie and Ben are married and very much in love. Unfortunately, they aren't married to each other. Their long distance relationship is a truly 'global affair', taking place in Arles; California; Filey; London, Paris and Rotherham. But can their love really survive them living several thousand miles apart on different continents? A wickedly funny, fast moving rom-com suitable for adults and older teens due to a smattering of language and some mild sexual innuendo.

## Friday 17th June: Film Night - The Duke (12A)

The priceless true story of how Kempton Bunton, a 61 year old taxi driver stole Goya's portrait of the Duke of Wellington from the National Gallery and sent ransom notes saying he would return it if the government spent more on care for the elderly. What happened next became the stuff of legend, with the true story only emerging 50 years later! With standout performances from Jim Broadbent and Helen Mirren, you won't want to miss this wonderfully uplifting tale. The above two performances are free to enter, due to the generous funding of the ERYC Do

Friday 24th June: Live Music - Rod Picott (support: Rhiannon Scutt)

All the way from Nashville, Rod Picott is a singer-songwriter who identifies brilliantly with the life of the working man in a way reminiscent of Bruce Springsteen. One man, a guitar and a contact Newbald Parish Council or email wonderfully dry sense of humour, Rod is much in demand across the US, Europe and the UK. info@westwoldsslowtheflow.org.uk.

It For East Yorkshire Grant. Please reserve your seat by calling/text 07950 267913.

Opening the show for him is Newbald favourite, Rhiannon Scutt.

Tickets are £14 and are available without booking fees by calling/texting 07950 267913.

Thurs 4th July 1.30pm: Cyber-Crime Awareness webinar in partnership with FraudWatch

Hosted by FraudWatch and to celebrate national Fish & Chip Day, this session will focus on Phishing (Fishing) which is a type of cyber-attack often used to steal users' data including login details and credit card numbers. Learn how to protect yourselves from becoming a victim.

May was an exciting month for our WI. We had a brilliant trip to Naples. 11 of us stepped off the plane to RAIN! But, after that the weather the was kind and it was gorgeous. Some went on MSPIRING WO



a trip to Herculaneum and then we all had a wonderful meal on the island of Procida in a fabulous setting.

On May 11th, we welcomed Cathryn Waudby to our Group. She is a local lady and a recent contestant on "Sewing Bee". She brought samples of her exhibits and told stories about the presenters and other contestants! June will be a memorable month for all of Newbald as we celebrate the Queen's Jubilee. Hopefully all the village will celebrate with a picnic on June 5th.

Tony Porter will regale us with stories about narrow boating on June 8th and it will be our Annual BBO in July. Our Clubs continue to flourish i.e. Craft Club, Book Club,

Walking Club and Coffee Club.

Our Membership has expanded and we welcome like minded women to join us on the second Wednesday of the month at the Village Hall.

### NYPP Youth Club News

little one 🧥 your ls starting school in • September? Did you Tuesday know our



youth club starts from age 4? Come and visit us and make some new friends before you start school.

Also, from Friday 10th June we welcome anyone in year 6 to join us on Fridays 7-9pm. For more information on times and prices please email us newbaldypp@outlook.com

If youth club is cost prohibitive for your family please contact us to find out what support we can offer. Any such conversation will be treated with utmost confidence.

#### IMPORTANT NOTICE

Newbald Parish Council is working with local landowners, West Wolds Slow the Flow, the University of Hull Flood Innovation Centre and the flood risk agencies, to review opportunities for Natural Flood Management around Newbald. This is to notify you that the University will be carrying out a dronebased survey, some time between June and July 2022, weather permitting, to provide a detailed topographical map along the corridor of the Newbald becks. This will be carried out with all appropriate Civil Aviation, technical and safety checks in place. If you would like any more information, please feel free to

## WWW.NEWBALDPARISHCOUNCIL.GOV.UK

Please visit Newbald Parish Council's website for Newbald information and news, including our 2022 Annual Report. Our next meeting is at 7.30pm on Mon 6 Jun at Newbald Village Hall. All welcome. Subsequent meetings are on Mon 4 Jul and Mon 1 Aug. Agendas are published on our website. OFFICE CONTACT & SOCIAL MEDIA

801128

827589

NEWBALD PARISH COUNCILLORS

Beccy O'Sullivan (Chair) 827175 Diana Stewart (Vice Chair) 827510 Michael Bushby 07483860074 Dave Blamires 07715626701

John Howard 828932 Geoff Lewis Jack Marshall 07730533049 Ed Openshaw Jenny Platt 07939609566 Beverley Smith 827153 Sam Wright 07896308307

NEWBALD PARISH COUNCIL

Twitter:@newbaldvillage

Suzanne, Parish Clerk, 07814240033

www.newbaldparishcouncil.gov.uk

www.facebook.com/newbaldpc